BOARD OF ASSESSMENT APPEALS
March 15, 2013

The Board of Assessment Appeals met on Friday, March 15, 2013. Members
present were Stephen Palmer, Betty Richards and David Harma. The meeting was
called to order at 10:03 a.m.

A discussion was held with Marsha Standish, Assessor, about the 2012 revaluation
process and procedures.

The Board voted unanimously not to hear appeals of properties applicable with
Connecticut General Statute 12-111.

A discussion of the schedule for the April 2013 meetings was discussed.
The minutes for the September 8, 2012 were accepted as amended.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:25 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Betty Richards
Secretary



